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STATEMENT FROM FIRST LADY CHIRLANE MCCRAY ON THE HOUSE’S PASSAGE OF HOUSE AND SENATE CONFERENCE REPORT TO THE SENATE COMPREHENSIVE ADDICTION AND RECOVERY ACT OF 2016

“Today, as the country mourns and tries to make sense of the tragic events, we can find a glimmer of hope in the passage of legislation that helps cities address the growing opioid epidemic in our country. The House and Senate Conference report to the Senate Comprehensive Addiction and Recovery Act of 2016 authorizes the U.S. Department of Health and Human Services, in coordination with the Attorney General, to award grants that expand prevention and education efforts while also promoting treatment and recovery. This legislation is an important step forward in the fight against opioid addiction.
 
“The bill also adds nurse practitioners and physician assistants to the list of qualifying practitioners who can prescribe buprenorphine, one of the best tools we have for treating opioid addiction. These professionals will greatly expand the workforce able to treat addiction, making it easier for New Yorkers in need to get help. Here in New York City, we are training 1,000 new practitioners to provide effective buprenorphine treatment over the next three years. We know this will save lives.
 
“Addiction is a medical issue, not a character flaw. Today’s legislation brings us one step closer to helping those who suffer from addiction and lessens the prejudice they too often feel. I thank the House for their passage of this legislation and ask the Senate to act quickly to pass the bill so it can be brought before President Obama to sign into law as soon as possible.”
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